

# 2022 北京二十中初二 11 月月考

## 英 语

2022.12

一、单项选择(共4分,每小题0.5分)	
从下面各题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选择可以填入空白处的最佳选项。	
1. I can't find my football. Could you help?	
A. him B. her C. me D. them	
2. —What do you usually doSundays?	
—I usually do my homework.	
A. at B. to C. in D. on	
3. Robots will be useful,they will never really think like a human.	
A. but B. or C. and D. so	
4. Jeff studied hard and gotgrades than before.	
A. good B. better C. best D. the best	
5.—bananas do you need to make fruit salad?	
—Three.	
A. How often B. How soon C. How many D. How much	
6you come to my party?	
Sorry. I have to meet my friend.	
A. Do B. Can C. Must D. Might	
7. There willless pollution and fewer people in the cities.	
A. have B. are C.be D. is	
8. Sallypiano lessons next year.	
A. takes B. took C. has taken D. is going to take	
二、选词填空(共2分,每小题0.5分)	
阅读下面的短文,从方框中选择适当的词并用其正确形式填空,其中有两项为多余选项。	
kind, talent, good, sing, dream, like	
Talent shows are getting more and more popular. Now there are many9_ of talent shows in China. M.	lany
people make their dreams come true by joining them. For example, Li Xiaojiao, an English teacher from Chongq	ing
joined Chinese Dream Show. She is10 in music. She sings11 than any other teacher in her school ar	d is
good at12 English songs. At last, she got the first prize. She is successful not only because she's got great tal	ent
but also she works hard. I believe everyone can be successful as long as you work hard.	
三、完形填空(共8分,每小题1分)	
阅读下面的短文,掌握其大意,然后从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选择最佳选项。	
Kolly's PF Class	

#### Kelly's PE Class

Kelly loved school, especially PE class. She was a very good student and enjoyed reading and math. But Kelly had a \_\_13\_\_ time in PE class. She could not run really fast and she was not good at jumping. Sometimes, the other





kids in her PE class gave her a hard time and made fun of her. So why would Kelly love PE class?

The reason Kelly enjoyed going to PE class was that Mr. Bums, her teacher, always told her to do her best. Even if she only ran for a few 14, Mr. Bums said, "Good job. Next time, you will be able to go a little longer?" Mr. Bums even put a small box on the gym floor so Kelly could practice jumping over it. "Great job, Kelly!" "You get better every day!"

That night when Kelly finished dinner, she began practicing 15 over boxes. She could jump over three boxes! The next day Kelly did jump over three boxes in class. The other kids started to see how well Kelly was doing and said to her, "Good job!"

It was Tuesday and time for the weekly relay race in PE class. Kelly was 16 that she would not be able to go very far, or some kids would laugh at her. But, when Mr. Bums said, "Ready, go," Kelly thought, I can do it, I can do it. As Kelly ran around the track, she found herself moving 17 into first place! Suddenly, she heard many cheers and kids yelling, "Go Kelly! You can do it!" That was all she needed to hear. Kelly ran as fast as she could, and headed for the finishing line. She made it! Kelly finished first! The kids clapped and cheered for her. Kelly felt so good and 18 of herself. "Thank you Mr. Burns," said Kelly. "Kelly, you ran the race, not me." "Yes, but you always said I could do it."

After that day, Kelly tried her hardest at everything, and the kids no longer made fun of her. In fact, when the kids needed someone on their team for \_\_19\_\_, Kelly was the first person they picked! Thanks to Mr. Bums, Kelly had the 20 she needed to do anything!

13.	A. lazy	B. relaxing	C. hard	D. good
14.	A. minutes	B. hours	C. days	D. months
15.	A. flying	B. jumping	C. walking	D. playing
16.	A. angry	B. worried	C. glad	D. surprised
17.	A. higher	B. lower	C. farther	D. closer
18.	A. smart	B. trusty	C. proud	D. lucky
19.	A. running	B. dancing	C. catching	D. throwing
20.	A. resolution	B. experience	C. confidence	D. instruction

阅读理解

四、阅读下列短文,根据短文内容,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选择最佳选项。(共 26分,每小题2分)

#### A

### Q and A Today: the Internet



We asked two teenagers from the U.S. about what they think of the Internet. Here are their answers.

-	
Question	1: How often do you use the Internet, and what for?
Linda	I use it every day. I have a lot of online friends. I have my own blog. It's exciting. If we didn't have
2111411	the Internet, life would be really boring.
Brett	I use it a lot, too. I surf the Internet about twice a day. I have my own web page. I write about my



	hobbies and interests on it. And I love getting mail from other people.
Question	2: What website do you think is the best?
Linda	Agirlsworld. com! I like it because it gives girls advice on what to do in different situations, and there's also something interesting to read. I can find new books every week.
Brett	Honestly I don't know what to say. I have visited so many websites. There surely isn't just one website that I would recommend(推荐).
Question	13:
If you w	ere offered(提供)a job in computing, would you take it?
Linda	I'm not sure. You can meet lots of people on the web, and there are cool games, but I'd like to meet real people in my job. So maybe I will be the manager of a big Internet company.
Brett	Sure. If I had the chance, I'd like to work as a web designer. I love designing (设计), and I like creating my own things.

- 21. How often does Brett use the Internet?
- A. Every day. B. Twice a day. C. Once a week. D. Four times a week.
- 22. On Agirlsworld.com, girls can
- A. make friends B. play games C. send mail D. get advice
- 23. Linda would like to be .
- A. a manager B. a teacher
- D. a web designer C. a computer programmer

В

"Mom, Pm bored," said Jason. "There is nothing to do." "You can clean your room," said Mom. "That's not fun." It was only the second week of summer vacation. It was still too cold to go to the pool, and Jason was tired of watching TV His friends were away on vacation, and even his dog, Riley, was being lazy.

Mom was getting ready to go downtown to the food kitchen to help out. She volunteered serving lunch to people that weren't as lucky as Jason. "Why don't you come with me to the food kitchen and help out?" Mom asked. "I don't know anything about working at a food kitchen, said Jason. "You just watch me, and then you will see how to serve the food," said Mom.

It was time to go, and Jason was excited to try working in the food kitchen. He watched his Mom put some turkey and mashed potatoes on a plate. She then passed the plate to the next lady, and she put some green beans and bread on the plate. "I can do that" thought Jason. One of the volunteers left early, so Jason took over her spot in the serving line. He was in charge of (负责) putting salad on the plates. He served twenty-five people that day. "That was great!" said Jason.

Jason was so excited and really enjoyed his day at the food kitchen. He couldn't wait to get home and tell his Dad about how much fun he had. "Jason, that was a nice thing you did today," "You helped many people who aren't as lucky as you to have a hot meal." Mom said, "I am so proud of you!"

Jason went to bed that night thinking about the food kitchen. "I am going to help out again," he thought. Jason made some new friends, and he didn't even know they lived so close to him in town! The best part was how good Jason felt inside.



- 24. At first Jason felt bored because,
- A. his dog was lazy
- B. no one went to the pool
- C. he had nothing fun to do
- D. he had to clean his room
- 25. Jason was \_\_\_\_\_about working in the food kitchen.
- A. sorry
- B. excited
- C. sad
- D. relaxed
- 26. What can we learn from the story?
- A. Helping others is good.
- B. Seeing is believing.
- D. Making friends is necessary.
- C. Learning cooking is important.

 $\mathbf{C}$ 

#### **LANDFORMS**

There are many different types of landforms. Landforms are natural features on the planet surface. You probably know about some of them already!



Mountains are very tall landforms. They can be pointed or rounded, and some are even volcanic (火山岩)! Some mountains are formed (形成): from volcanic lava, while other mountains are formed when the plates under the earth's surface (表面) crash together and push up the land. Either way mountains are formed, it takes many, many years.



Valleys are the spaces between mountains. Some valleys are V-shaped, and some are U-shaped. Many people live in valleys, because they have a comfortable temperature, are protected, and may have rivers flowing through them.



Plateaus are like mountains, but instead of pointed or rounded tops, they are flat (平的) on top. They usually form when magma (岩浆) rises, but doesn't break through the surface. The land rises instead.



Plains are large, flat areas of land. Since flat land is easy to build on, many cities are on plains. Many plants can grow on plains, as well. Some plains are by oceans, and are called ocean plains. Plains that are by rivers are called river plains, and are especially good for growing crops (农作物).



Islands are areas of land surrounded by water on all sides. They can be formed by underwater volcanoes. The lava builds over time and eventually breaks the surface of the ocean.



Deserts are another type of landform. They are large areas of land that do not receive a lot of rainfall. They can be very hot during the day, and very cold at night. It is difficult for many plants and animals to live in deserts.

What kind of landform would you like to live on?

- 27. What can we know about mountains?
- A. Mountains are V-shaped.



<ul><li>B. Mountains are dangerous.</li><li>C. It is difficult to live in the mountains.</li><li>D. It takes a long time to form mountains.</li></ul>
D It takes a long time to form mountains
b. It takes a long time to form mountains.
28. Many People live in valleys because
A. they are flat on top B. they are by ocean
C. they have a comfortable temperature D. they are formed by underwater volcanoes
29. The main purpose of the passage is to
A. introduce different types of landforms B. tell people how landforms are formed
C. show the best places that people can live in D. invite people to visit some beautiful pla
D
Following the crowd may not always be in a person's best interest. However, new stud

Following the crowd may not always be in a person's best interest. However, new study shows that teens who go along with their friends may become healthier as adults. Scientists have known that close friendships help improve health. People who do their own thing may experience unpleasant feelings and get sick. Those findings inspired Joseph Allen, a scientist, to look at teen behavior. Allen's group noted that experiences during teen years might influence adult health.

Scientists interviewed 171 teens every year for five years starting at the age of 13. These teens became the focal (中心的) teens in the study. The teens were asked about both positive and negative aspects of friendship. The scientists also spoke to their closest friends. They asked the friends how likely the focal person was to follow the crowd, go along with the friends or keep on doing his or her own thing.

The same 171 people were interviewed again as adults, at ages 25, 26, and 27. This time, the questions surveyed each person^ overall health. The scientists found a **correlation** between a teen's behavior and adult health. Firstly, teens who had close friends grew up to be the healthier adults. Secondly, teens who held back their feelings were more likely to be sick as adults than those who shared feelings with a close friend. What's more, the study found that teens who went along with what their friends wanted, instead of being independent, also were healthier in their twenties.

The correlation held up even after the scientists included other possible influences on health, such as weight, family income and drug use. Study showed that such other things did not explain adult health as well as teen friendships did. For those who wonder whether they should follow the crowd or not, now they have a legitimate (合

- friendships did. For those who wonder whether they should follow the crowd or not, now t理的)reason to say yes!

  30. Scientists asked the focal teens\_\_\_\_\_.

  A. if they experienced unpleasant feelings
  B. if they always agreed with their friends
  C. about the things they kept on doing on their own
  D. about the positive and negative aspects of friendship
  31. The underlined word "correlation" in the third paragraph probably means\_\_\_\_\_
  A. difference B. relationship C. balance D. choice
  32. What can we learn from the story?
- A. Being independent is better than working with friends.
- B. Many things can explain health as well as teen friendships.



- C. Expressing feelings to a close friend can be good for you.
- D. Teenagers shouldn't follow the crowd and say yes to others.
- 33. What is the best title for the passage?
- A. Teens and Growth B. Say Yes to Teens
- C. Friendship and Health D. Get along with Friends
- 五、阅读短文,根据短文内容回答问题。(共10分,每小题2分)

Thanksgiving is always on a Thursday. The day after it has been known as Black Friday. It is the start of the holiday shopping season, and it has been the busiest shopping day of the year in the US since 2005.

Most stores offer big sales on Black Friday. They open their doors quite early in the morning. They try to attract shoppers with big discounts(打折).Some items(商品)like TVs and clothes are much cheaper than usual. Stores may even lose money on these items. They hope that shoppers will buy gifts for other people while they are in the store.

Black Friday is a great time to go shopping. However, there are problems. The biggest one is that there are not enough low-priced items. Each store may only have a few. These items are in great need, so people stand in long lines to get them. They may wait three to four hours before a store opens. They may be hoping to get a low price on a TV or computer, but not everybody can get one. Some people leave, disappointed.

The situation makes people worried. Some Black Friday events have been crazy. There have been fights over toys among shoppers. Some workers have even been hurt by large crowds, but most Black Friday events are safe and fun. Still, if you plan to go, you will expect large crowds and a bit of pushing.

So where does the name "Black Friday" come from? It was first used in Philadelphia in the 1950s. The police called this day Black Friday because of the heavy traffic it caused. In the 1960s, stores tried to rename the day "Big Friday". It did not stick. The name "Black Friday" continued to spread across the country. It seems that it is here to stay.

Now people all over the country take part in Black Friday events. It is even spreading to other parts of the world. Stores have held Black Friday events in the UK, Australia, and Brazil since 2012. In Mexico, stores offer a weekend of discounts every year. They call it "El Buen Fin", which means "the good weekend" in Spanish. I guess people everywhere like to buy things on sale.

- 34. Is Black Friday the start of the holiday shopping season?
- 35. What is the biggest problem with Black Friday?
- 36. How long may people have to wait before a store opens?
- 37. Where was the name "Black Friday" first used in the 1950s?
- 38. Why do people like going shopping on Black Friday?

书面表达(共10分)

六、文段表达(10分)

39.根据中文和英文提示,完成一篇不少于 50 词的文段写作。文中已给出内容不计入总词。所给提示词语 仅供选用。请不要写出你的校名和姓名。

新的一年快要到了,校学生会向全体学生征集大家的新年愿望。你有哪些新年愿望?为了实现新年愿望, 你将做些什么?为什么这样做呢?

提示问题: 1. What are your New Year's resolutions?



2. How are you going to do that and why?

提示词语: get more exercise, take notes, spend more time, strong

New year is coming. It's the right time for me to make some resolutions.

### 参考答案

一、单项填空

1.C 2.D 3.A 4.B 5.C 6.B 7.C 8.D

二、选词填空

9.kinds 10.talented 11.better 12.singing

三、完形填空

13.C 14.A 15.B 16.B 17.D 18.C 19.A 20.C

四、阅读理解

A 篇: 21.B 22.C 23.D

B 篇: 24.C 25.B 25.A

C 篇: 27.D 28.C 29.A

D 篇: 30.D 31.B 32.C 33.C

五、阅读表达

34. Yes.

35. There are not enough low-prices items.

36. Three or four hours.

37. In Philadelphia.

38. Because they can get things on sale.

六、文段表达

略